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From the Principal 

Jeffrey S. Theodoss  
                                                                    

Senior Privilege Program – Exemption from Course Finals 
 

Seniors will have the opportunity at the end of the school year 
to exempt themselves from final exams.  Any senior who 
maintains an 85 average for four quarters in a full year class, 
may choose to exempt themselves from their final exam.  To 
be eligible, students must be in good standing, meet the 
school’s attendance criteria, maintain at least an 80 average in 
the fourth quarter, but as previously stated, an overall average 
of 85 is required.  Any student wishing to take a final exam 
despite meeting the criteria may do so. 
 
The mid-term and final exams were created to assess student 
comprehension of material, as well as to simulate expectations 
of college exams. The final exam for seniors comes at a time 
when students have received college acceptances, so that the 
exams carry very little meaning for students other than to 
fulfill a requirement.  Also, the 4th quarter is almost three 
weeks shorter, due to graduation and final exams, requiring 
teachers to commit to a frantic pace to cover the expected 
material.  The feeling is that an 85 average provides students 
with an incentive to work toward.  It does not penalize any 
student, because any senior wishing to take a final or a 
student who must take a final to improve his/her grade may 
do so.  Other districts have instituted this senior privilege 
with 65 to 70 percent of the seniors achieving this goal. 
 
The attempt is to provide a senior privilege / incentive to 
motivate seniors to continue to work hard until year’s end. 
 
 

 

  …Jeff Theodoss 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

                                                             

 
 
During the next few weeks, middle school and high school 
guidance counselors will explain the course selection process to 
students in grades 8 through 11.  Group meetings will be held 

during regularly scheduled classes and students will have the 
opportunity to ask questions about specific course requirements for 
graduation.  Students will be told that they may schedule a private 
meeting with their counselor as well to discuss any concerns they 
may have.  The guidance counselors have given each student in 
grade 8 a copy of The 9th Grade Program of Studies 2010-2011.  The 
entire Program of Studies Booklet can be obtained on the FHS 
website. www.foxborough.k12.ma.us 
 
Each student will also be given a personalized information sheet 
listing the courses for which they have been recommended for next 
year. They will be asked to review this information very carefully 
with you.  Please spend time to discuss these recommendations 
with your child.  Teachers made these recommendations diligently. 
 
Consideration was given to your child’s current abilities and 
willingness to work independently.  Your child’s courses should be 
challenging and demanding.  If you are not in agreement with the 
recommendation, please call the teacher before February 12, 2010, to 
discuss the recommendation.   After you discuss the 
recommendation with the teacher and a change is requested, the 
parents as well as the student will sign an override sheet and the 
teacher will then notify your child’s guidance counselor of any 
course change. 
 
As your child completes his or her required courses, there will be 
more of an opportunity to enroll in elective courses.  Every effort 
will be made to honor your child’s requests.  Some courses may not 
be offered next year due to limited enrollment and conflicts.  
Notification of any cancelled courses will be made as soon as the 
total enrollment has been verified. 
 
A program for parents will be held on Tues.  Feb. 09, 2010 in the 
high school auditorium. (Grade 8– 6:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.) (Grades 9-
11 – 7:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.)  Requirements for graduation will be 
explained and guidance personnel will also be available to answer 
any questions. 
It is very important that the completed and signed Course Request 
Form be returned to the homeroom teachers by February 12, 2010. 
 
If your child fails to return the signed form, his or her courses for 
next year cannot be scheduled; and/or the electives that he or she 
may want to choose may be unavailable.  Please help to make this a 
smooth process, resulting in a schedule for your child, which will 
ensure his or her academic success. 
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Congratulations to the following students that were accepted 
into the Massachusetts All-State Music Festival:  

Kevin Eagan, French Horn - Sophie Kass, Clarinet  

Victoria McComb, Soprano   
Rob Mortenson, Tuba - Matthew Muirhead, Trumpet  

Kaileigh Riess, Soprano - Brendan Thomas, Saxophone  

 
 

 

FHS Jazz Students to compete in 
N.Y.C. 

Published: Foxboro Reporter 
                                Thursday, January 21, 

2010 9:37 AM EST 

Five Foxboro High School students have been named 
finalists in the combo category for the Charles Mingus Jazz 

competition to be held next month in New York City. 
 

FHS Jazz Quintet members Matt Muirhead, Brendan 
Thomas, Ian Ayers, Christian Lyman and Connor Schultze 

will be traveling to NYC for the Feb. 12-15 competition. 
 

Foxborough school music director Stephen C. Massey 
announced the selection of the Foxborough musicians. 

 
The other finalists in the regular combo category are groups 
from The Rivers School in Weston and from Rio Americano 

High School in Sacramento, Calif. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 From: The Sun Chronicle, Attleboro Mass. Jan. 23, 2010 

 
For a young trumpet player not yet out of high school, Matt 
Muirhead's gig schedule is full for the next couple of months. 
 
Muirhead, a standout with the Foxborough High School Jazz 
Ensemble, Concert Band and other groups, leaves for 
California today to play with an elite student jazz band as 
part of the 52nd annual Grammy Awards celebration. And 
from Feb. 12-15, Muirhead will be with a Foxborough High 
jazz quintet competing in the annual Charles Mingus Jazz 
Competition in NY.   The 17-year-old, who began playing 
trumpet in fifth grade, enjoys all types of music, but is 
heavily focused on jazz. 
 
"Jazz provides a level of intimacy, democracy and interaction 
that you don't necessarily feel in other genres," said 
Muirhead, whose influences include Miles Davis, Louis 
Armstrong and Wynton Marsalis. 

     
Muirhead, who also studied piano, discovered jazz in middle 

school under the tutelage of teacher George Murphy. He 
never looked back. 

 
"I just fell in love with it right away," said Muirhead, a 

trumpet student of Ron Christianson. 
 

Muirhead, who hopes to become a professional musician, 
said he's more than excited about playing with the 2010 
Grammy Jazz Ensemble, which is made up of top music 

students from across the country. 

 
Students will perform at a number of Grammy Week events, 

including venues that will showcase them alongside such 
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jazz stars as Mindi Abair and Brian Culbertson. 
 

So that Matt will look spiffy, Deluxe Tux of Walpole is 
providing his wardrobe for the trip. 

 
The Grammy Jazz Ensembles also will perform at the 20th 

anniversary MusiCares Person of the Year tribute on Jan. 29 
honoring Neil Young. 

 
Students will also record a CD and attend the Grammy 

Awards on Jan. 31 and perform at the Grammy afterparty. 
 

In addition, participating students are also eligible for more 
than $2 million in college scholarships. 

 
Next month, Matt Muirhead will join fellow students 

Brendan Thomas, Ian Ayers, Christian Lyman and Connor 
Schultze in traveling to New York City for the Feb. 12-15 
Mingus competition at the Manhattan School of Music. 

 
The student-directed band will be competing against finalists 
from The Rivers School in Weston and Rio Americano High 

School in Sacramento, Calif., playing the music of the 
legendary jazz pianist, bandleader and composer.   School 
Music Director Steve Massey said he's especially proud of 

Muirhead and the other students' accomplishment in 
entering and attaining a finalist position at the second annual 

Mingus competition. 
 

Students took the lead in suggesting a Foxborough entry and 
rehearsed on their own beginning last summer using their 

own arrangements. 
 

The jazz quintet is one of several small student combos 
playing many different types of music, Massey said. 

 
Besides the most recent honors, Muirhead has twice 

participated along with the Foxborough High Jazz Ensemble 
at the Ellington High School Jazz Competition in New York 

City and is a member of the district and all-state bands. 
 

Muirhead, whose father Matt plays guitar and sister Katie is 
a violinist, credits his family for getting behind his musical 

efforts. 
 

"Whatever type of music it is, they've always supported me, 
come to my concerts and they tell me what they think of 

what I'm playing," he said. 

 
                                                  Attleboro Sun Chronicle – January 23, 2010 
 
 

 
From Ms. Laura Cronin, English Department Head 

The EEnglish Department has some exciting news to 

share with the school and community. Over the summer of 

2009, a group of English teachers met in order to think 

about the possibility of offering more electives to our 

students. As a result, the department has developed some 

new and interesting courses that will run for the first time 

in 2009-10! 

 

The most dramatic change to the curriculum will occur for 

next year’s senior class. Although seniors will be able to 

fulfill the English requirement with either Advanced 

Placement Literature or British Literature, they will also 

have the option of fulfilling that requirement through of 

the following courses: Real World Literature, Media 

Literacy, The Tides of War, Lyrics and Literature, Science 

Fiction, Film and Novel, Modern Fiction, or Irish 

Literature and Culture. Specific information regarding 

each course can be found in the Program of Studies , 

which is available online. 

 

Students at other grade levels will also have the 

opportunity to “try out” the department’s newest electives 

– Young Adult Literature and Young Adult Literature II. 

All students, including the seniors, still have quite a menu 

of electives to choose from – including Journalism, 

Creative Writing, Public Speaking/ Speech and Debate, 

Theatre Arts and SAT/MCAS Review.  

 

Reading and writing skills are core competencies that help 

students to perform well in a variety of subject areas. 

Therefore, the English Department encourages all 

Foxborough students to strongly consider enrolling in an 

English elective next year.  

 

However, if your child does not have “room” in his or her 

schedule for an elective, please know that there are a 

number of off campus educational opportunities – ranging 

from drama classes at the Orpheum Theater to Writing 

Seminars at Bard College – that have been publicized to 

our department. In addition, there are on-campus 

opportunities – most notably, the addition of two English 

tutors to our staff – for students to improve their reading 

and writing skills. If you would like more information 

about our new electives or about “off campus” 

opportunities for your child, please e-mail Ms. Laura 

Cronin at croninl@foxborough.k12.ma.us. 
                                                               Ms. Laura Cronin 

 
 

 

 

Coffee with Principal Theodoss 

 
The next “Coffee with the Principal” 

is scheduled for Thursday, Feb. 4th at 



 4 Foxworthy – Feb-March 2010– Issue # 4- S. Sneyd 

 

9:00 a.m.  in the 2nd floor Media Center. The meetings 

are an open discussion of topics of interest to parents 

and guardians with Principal Jeff Theodoss    and guest 

speakers. The schedule could change, so be sure to 

confirm the meeting dates on the school  

                   calendars.   Please join us!! 

 
 

YEARBOOK - 2010 

                                    
 

Orders are being accepted for the 2010 Yearbook. 
The cost of the yearbook is $65.00 and order forms are 

available in the Main Office. Any questions, please 
contact Yearbook Advisor, Mrs. Kelly Arcacha at 

arcachak@foxborough.k12.ma.us  
 
 

SKI CLUB NEWS 

Saturday – February 6th 
Loon Mountain, NH 

Cost 75$ 

 Pick up permission slips and 

additional ski club info in room 231. 
 

The Ski Club meets every Monday                   

after school in room 231. 
See Mr. Ferbert for more information. 

 
 

 

 
ATTENTION SENIORS AND PARENTS 

 

The Town Scholarship Packets were handed out to all 
seniors on January 7th during a senior assembly.  The 
deadline for handing in the completed applications to 

the Guidance Department is February 10th.  
 

The Greatrex Scholarship application is available in 
Guidance as well as on the school website. The 
deadline for handing in the completed Greatrex 

Scholarship application is February 10th. 
 

Please be sure you remind your student of these 

deadlines.  

 
Guidance will be sending all completed applications 
to the appropriate voting committees, so students do 

not need to supply envelopes or stamps. 
 

As a reminder, seniors should be checking the 
Guidance office on a weekly basis to check for any 

additional outside scholarships. 
If you have any questions, please contact the 

Guidance Office at 508-543-1620. 

  

  

                                    TUTORING 
Mathematics and English tutors 

were 
hired to give academic support 
throughout the school day and after 

school. We have a certified English and Math teacher in 

the building from 7:30am-3:00pm daily, in the upstairs 

Media Center. Please encourage your child to attend this 

beneficial service, which does not interfere with classes 

and has no financial obligation.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
RETESTS 

 

              Science Retests   ELA Retests 
Monday, February 1st  Monday, March 1st 
Tuesday, February 2nd  Tuesday, March 2nd  

    Wednesday, March 3rd 
Math Retests 
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Thursday, March 4th 
Friday, March 5th 

 

MCAS-all 10th graders will be taking the MCAS this 
year.  If you are in Freshman Biology 1, you will be 

taking the Science Biology MCAS in June. 

 

From College Admissions Advisor 
Joe O’Neil 

Preview of coming events! 
 

College Admission Panel 
 

  An information evening for parents & students. 
  Parents of juniors and sophomores are invited. 

 Understanding financial aid award letters, 
 Next step??  

 
College Admission Representatives 
Thursday, March 3, 2010 – 7:00 p.m. 
 Ahern Middle School Auditorium 

 
 Boston College 
 Harvard 
 Massasoit Community College 
 UMass Amherst 
 ALL parents welcome 

 Perspective from 2-3 students, 
 Topics to include: transcripts, SAT/Act tests, 

letters of recommendation, essays, activities, 
community service, and other admission 
considerations.   

Contact Joe O’Neil at 508-543-1620 with any questions!   
 

  
ACT and SAT Information for Juniors 

 
The ACT and SAT exams are right around the corner and 

ALL juniors should plan on taking these exams. 
The ACT exam will be held at Foxborough High School on 

Saturday, April 10, 2010 and will cost $47.00.  Students 
should plan on taking the Plus Writing option. 

~ 
The SAT exam will be held at Foxborough High School on 

Saturday, May 1, 2010 and will cost $45.00. 
Make sure to register early to be sure there is room at 

Foxborough High School! 
It is important for students to arrive to the exam at 7:30.  
Remember to bring a photo ID, the admission ticket, #2 

pencils and a calculator. 
 
 

School to Career 
Career Specialist, Mrs. Ellen Pillsbury 

 
On Tuesday, March 9, 2010 students from the high school 
will be attending a Future Nursing Day at Sturdy Memorial 
Hospital.  These students will able to hear from professionals 
in many of the areas located in a hospital such as: radiology, 
emergency medicine, pediatrics, physical therapy and 
nursing. The group of students who are selected to 
participate have identified nursing or a career in the medical 
field as their career direction. 
 
On Thursday, March 25, 2010 students from the high school 
will be attending a Future Teacher’s Day at Bridgewater State 
College.  This event was started in 2008 in partnership with 
Bridgewater State College.  The students attending the event 
will be exposed to a variety of different speakers and 
activities. Students will get the chance to talk with educators 
and spend time in a classroom setting giving them firsthand 
experience on what it’s like to be a teacher.   
 
If your son or daughter is interested in either of these 
programs please have them speak to Mrs. Pillsbury in the 
guidance office. 
 
On Wednesday, April 14, 2010, the Attleboro Area School-to-
Career Partnership along with Foxborough High School will 
be sponsoring a Credit For Life Fair at Gillette Stadium for 
two hundred and fifty seniors from Foxboro, Attleboro, 
North Attleboro, and Norton.  The purpose of the event is to 
teach the students how to make a personal financial budget. 
During their junior year, the students were taught the basics 
about budgeting and the Credit For Life Fair gives these 
students an opportunity to put these lessons to work.   

ELA   - English Language Arts  

Tues. Mar. 23  Day 3 Long Comp. Periods 1-3-4 

Wed. Mar.  24   Day 4 Session 1 & 2 Periods 4-5-6 

Thur. Mar. 25  Day 7 Session 3 Periods 7-2 

Mathematics Tests 

Mon. May 17 Day 4 Session 1 Periods 1-4-5 

Tues. May 18 Day 6 Session 2 Periods 6-7-2 

Science Tests 

Wed. June 2 Day 1  Session 1 Period 1-2-3 

Thur. June 3 Day 4 Session 2 Period 4-5-6 
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The Credit For Life Fair is an interactive event that allows 
students to role play as an adult trying to manage a budget.  
Each student is given a personalized profile that reflects the 
income and debt picture of an entry level professional in a 
career that the student is interested in pursuing.  Their 
objective is to visit each of the fair’s thirteen booths, which 
represent the major categories of living expenses, and 
develop a working budget.  They will have to decide if they 
should rent an apartment or buy a house, buy a new or used 
car, and allocate money for food, clothing, and health care.  
This Credit For Life Fair will reinforce the need for the 
students to be aware of how much money they have, where 
and how they spend their money and most importantly the 
difficult spending decisions that they will have to make in 
their lives.  Once they have visited all of the booths, the 
student will meet with a volunteer financial planner/credit 
counselor who reviews their budget with them, answering 
any questions, discussing where the student performed well 
and assisting them in finding solutions to possible problem 
areas. 
 
We are excited about this event.  Timothy P. Cahill, 
Massachusetts State Treasurer, will be there as the kick-off 
speaker.  We expect both local newspapers, the Boston Globe 
and TV stations to report on the event.  Similar programs that 
have run in surrounding communities have generated a lot 
of student enthusiasm and were enjoyed by the booth 
volunteers. 
 
Several local businesses have pledged their support for this 
program and have graciously made financial donations.  This 
event is only possible with the help and generosity of our 
local community.    

 
 
 

Attention students who plan to sign up for 
 AP courses next year. 

 
Students will be responsible for paying for their AP          

          Exam(s) when they sign up for the course.   
       Payments will need to be submitted to guidance  

before the course will be added to your schedule. 
 

Thank you 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
COLLEGES THAT THE GRADUATION CLASS OF 2010 

HAVE BEEN ACCEPTED TO: 
 
Assumption College Rhode Island College 

Babson College Rider University 

Bentley College Roanoke College 

Boston College Roger Williams University 

Bridgewater State College Rutgers University 

Coastal Carolina University Sacred Heart University 

Colby-Sawyer College Saint Anselm College 

Cornell University Saint Michael’s College 

Curry College Simmons College 

Daniel Webster College Southern NH University 

Drexel University St. John’s University of NY 

Duquesne university Stonehill College 

East Carolina University Suffolk University 

Embry-Riddle Aero University Syracuse University 

Endicott College Temple University 

Fairfield University Tulane University 

Framingham State College University of Alabama 

Franklin Pierce University University of Connecticut 

Georgetown University University of Iowa 

Green Mountain College Univ. of Mass-Amherst 

Greensboro College Univ. of Mass-Boston 

High Point University Univ. of Mass-Dartmouth 

Hofstra University Univ. of Mass-Lowell 

Ithaca College Univ. of New England 

Johnson and Wales University Univ. of New Hampshire 

Keen State College Univ. of New Haven 

Lesley College Univ. of Notre Dame 

Mass. College of Pharmacy Univ. of Rhode Island 

Merrimack College Univ. of Southern Maine 

New England Institute of Art Univ. of Vermont 

Northeastern University Ursinus College 

Northwestern University Villanova University 

Pacific Union College Washington and Lee Univ. 

Penn State University Wentworth Inst. of Tech. 

Providence College Western Michigan Univ. 

Purdue University Worcester Poly Institute 

Quinnipiac University Worcester State College 

 
 

“Stanley Z. Koplik Certificate of Mastery” 
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The following students were t notified recently that 
they were the recipients of the “Stanley Z. Koplik 
Certificate of Mastery Tuition Waiver”.  

 
The purposes of the Certificate of Mastery are to: 

• Recognize high academic achievement on 
MCAS and other measures of academic achievement;  
• Recognize high academic achievement as 
identified by outside forums including competitions, 
student publications, and awards;  
• Provide an incentive for students to perform to 
their best abilities on MCAS and on the course of 
studies beyond grade 10; and  
• Recognize high academic achievement in areas 
not included in MCAS.   

Congratulations to the following students: 

Alanna Connell 

Martha Demarest 

Douglas Franchitto 

Edward Fuller 

Paige Lorenz 

Brian McGillicuddy 

Daniel Miller 

Anna Opatka 

April Pascucci 

 

 

 

 
Remember to register for the SAT and/or the ACT. 

 
SAT Dates 

March 13th – not at FHS 
May 1st – at FHS 

 
ACT Dates 

February 6th - not at FHS 
                                      April 10th – at FHS 
 

• All juniors should make an appointment to meet 
with our College Counselor, Mr. O’Neil, to begin 
discussing post-secondary plans.   
 

• Continue to research colleges on Naviance, 
http://connection.naviance.com/foxborough 
 

• College-Bound Student Athletes should register with 
the NCAA Eligibility Center if they plan on 
participating in college athletics.  Here’s how to 
register: 

1. Log on to the Eligibility Center’s new 
website at www.eligibilitycenter.org 

2. Select the “Fall 2010 or After” icon. 
3. Select the “New Account” tab at the top of 

the screen; and 
4. Begin the registration process. 

                                               

 

 
From History Club Advisor – Mrs. Marla Lonergan 

 

The FHS History Club, continuing its goal to bring 
history into the daily lives of the FHS community, 

recently put up a display in honor of Civil Rights month 
and Martin Luther King Day. The display is a  

"Civil Rights Highway" with a bus (Rosa Parks) and 
numerous highway signs along the route to greater 
rights for Americans. The highway is supposed to 

symbolize not only the quest for civil rights, but also the 
Freedom Rides that took place throughout the South in 

1961. The timeline is on display in the FHS media 
center. Come check it out….. 

 
 

 
                   …….From Wellness Teacher – Ms. Janelle Erskine 
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FHS Wellness Department 

Badminton Tournament Winners 
James Keenan and Eddie Carroll were crowned the 

“Best Badminton” players in the school.  They defeated 
all other teams in their class to qualify for the school 

wide finals held on Friday, Dec. 18th.   
In the Finals they defeated Ty Spencer and                     

Luke Soccorso 21-15.   Steve Nixon and Jesse Stillwell 
finished in third place.                                    

Congratulations to all who participated. 

 

 

“Spring 10 Sports Night” 

     Craig Najarian 

 Athletic Director 
 

Foxborough High School will host a spring 

sports night the last week in March. At this time, 
the date is not confirmed. Student / athletes 

will be notified in school of the date. You may 

also check our website for additional 

information.  The night will present an 
opportunity for administrators, coaches, and 

parents to discuss the school and coach’s 

policies and expectations for student behavior and 
participation in the sports programs at FHS.  Spring sports 

include: Baseball, Softball, Track, Tennis and Lacrosse. 

Contact the AD’s office with any further questions at 508-
543-1616 x 140. 

 

 
 
 

 

Business Head Teacher – Mr. Jon McCabe 
Students attended the Massachusetts Certified Public 

Accounting (CPA) student conference  

"Is Accounting for Me?" 

 at Bentley University in Waltham.  

Students heard from a panel of accounting professionals, 

students currently enrolled in accounting as a major and 

also participated in a activity in the Bentley computer labs 

using accounting software.  

Picture left to right: 

Ariel Solomon, Gina Quinn, Shawn McLaughlin,                   

Mr. McCabe, Michaela Bero, and Meghan Shaw. 

 

 
 

Foxborough SEPAC 
Special Education Parent Advisory Council 

February 2010 

Thursday February 25, 2010 

Igo Elementary School Cafeteria – 70 Carpenter Street 

7:00 PM 

 

Dr. Naami Turk 

 

Dr. Naami Turk, a clinical psychologist, will share her 

expertise in the areas of executive function and 

Asperger's Syndrome. 

 
Refreshments will be served. Free and open to the public 

 

Foxborough Special Education Parent Advisory Council 

Contact Margaret Chaisson at 508-543-1780                      

or chaissonfx@aol.com with any questions. Please visit our 
website at 

http://teacherweb.com/MA/Foxborough/FSEPAC/index.html 
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Forgot your flash drive? Can’t get to your email from 

school? There’s an app for that! 

Every FHS student has ffree web-based storage for 

educational purposes only provided by the Massachusetts 

Dept. of Elementary and Secondary Education and your 

friendly library staff. Put your homework “in the cloud”; 

for example, create a file at school, upload it to 

http://massone.mass.edu/, download it at home, finish it, 

upload the product at home, download it at school, save it 

to My Documents and drop it to Teacher Share. Like a 

flash drive without the drive, it makes a great back-up for 

term papers, lab reports and other projects. Get your user 

name and initial password from the school librarian. 

To learn more, click “Access Your School Web Storage” at 

http://fhslearningcommons.pbworks.com. 
                     From Media Center Director- Ms. Kathleen Porter 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Social Studies department has been given a FACES grant to 

host a travelling history exhibit from the Gilder Lehrman Institute. 

The topic is "Looking at Lincoln: Political Cartoons from the Civil 

War Era." The exhibit will be available for viewing in the upstairs 

media center during the weeks of March 8-12, and 15-19. All are 

welcome to attend. 

 

 
 

Civil War Era Political Cartoons Cast Vivid, Complex Views of 

Lincoln in Gilder Lehrman Institute’s New Exhibition 

 

New York, NY (September 1, 2009)—The Gilder Lehrman 

Institute of American History’s national touring panel exhibition, 

Looking at Lincoln: Political Cartoons from the Civil War Era, will 

visit six sites this fall, including the Ludington Area Center for the 

Arts in Ludington, Michigan. The exhibition focuses on images of 

Abraham Lincoln through the sometimes scathing wit of the 

political cartoonists of his time, giving visitors the opportunity to 

set aside their current assumptions of Lincoln and see the man 
through the eyes of his contemporaries. 

 

As Americans continue to weigh the legacy of slavery, Looking at 

Lincoln: Political Cartoons from the Civil War Era allows viewers 

to explore the issue as it appeared in newspapers during the Civil 

War era. Without television, radio, or the Internet, Americans relied 

on the political cartoons in newspapers to express and literally draw 

out the tensions of the time. Sometimes sharp and offensive, the 

images of Lincoln offered in this exhibition reveal an America 

deeply entrenched in racism juxtaposed with one of the exhibition’s 

highlights: a copy of a rare printing of the Emancipation 
Proclamation signed by Abraham Lincoln from the Gilder Lehrman 

Collection. 

 

Looking at Lincoln focuses on the election of 1860, the 

Emancipation Proclamation, and the legacy of the emancipation as 

it carries through today. Developed by GLI and curated by Susan F. 

Saidenberg, director of exhibitions, with Abigail Burns, program 

coordinator, this national touring exhibition is made possible by 

funding from the Gilder Lehrman Institute. 

 

Founded in 1994, the Gilder Lehrman Institute of American History 

actively promotes the study and love of American history. The 
Institute serves teachers, students, scholars, and the general public 

in creating history-centered schools, organizing seminars and 

programs for educators, producing print and electronic publications 

and traveling exhibitions, sponsoring lectures by eminent 

historians, and administering a History Teacher of the Year Award 

in every state. The Institute awards the Lincoln, Frederick 

Douglass, and George Washington Book Prizes, and offers 

fellowships for scholars to work in the Gilder Lehrman Collection. 

The Institute maintains two award-winning websites, 

www.gilderlehrman.org and the quarterly online journal 

www.historynow.org. 
Social Studies Teacher, Mrs. Kristen D’Errico 
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“Senior Night Live" 

2010 All-Night Graduation Party 

 

Thank you to all who have already volunteered to help 
create this wonderful party for our 2010 Graduating 

Seniors!  We still need many more volunteers to help 

with various tasks.  Any help would be greatly 
appreciated.                                                                         

 
Please view our website: 

teacherweb.com/MA/Foxborough/FHSSeniorNightLive  
for information regarding this important event or email 

Karen (keblakeley@gmail.com) or Rose at 

(roselincolnphotography@gmail.com) to volunteer.  Our 
scheduled meetings are posted on our website. 

Thank you, 

The 2010 SNL Committee 
 

 

Seniors 
Cap and Gown payment is due. Please 

see Mrs. Sneyd in the main office if you 
have any questions.  

 
FOXBOROUGH HIGH SCHOOL 

CLASS OF 2010 
 

Cap & Gown / Photograph 
 

 Student’s Name:____________________________________ 
 

 Cap and Gown                                             $         25.00 
             

Graduation Picture:  ____ Yes ____ No      $___(8.00)_  (Optional 
 

 Total:                                           $ _____________ 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

February  – 2010 Days of the Cycle 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
Day 6 

2  
Day 7 

3 
Day 1 

4  
Day 2 
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Day 4 
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Day 5 
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Day 7 
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Day 1 
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14 15 

 

16 

 

17 
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23  
Day 3 
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Day 5 
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Day 6 

27 

28       

 

 
 
 

March – 2010 Days of the Cycle 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
Day 7 

2  
Day 1 

3 
Day 2 

4  
Day 3 

5 
Day 4 
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7 8 
Day 5 

9 
Day 6 

10 
Day 7 

11  
Day 1 

12 
Day 2 

13 

14 15 
Day 3 
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Day 4 

17 
Day 5 

18  
Day 6 

19 
Day 7 

20 

21 22 
Day 1 

23  
Day 3 

24 
Day 4 

25  
Day 7 

26 
Day 5 

27 

28 29 
Day 6 

30  
Day 2 

31 
Day 1 
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FEBRUARY  
 
Feb. 1 MCAS Science Retests 

Feb. 2 MCAS Science Retests 

Feb. 3 
Guidance visits all 9th grade science classes to 
discuss Program of Studies 

Feb. 4 
Guidance visits all 10th social Studies  classes to 
discuss Program of Studies 

 Principal's  Coffee - 9:00 a.m. 

 Winterfest Concert - 7:00 p.m. 

Feb. 6 Jazz Symposium - 10:00 a.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

Feb. 8  Homeroom at 1:55 p.m.  

Feb. 9  Program of Studies Night - 6:30 p.m. 

Feb. 10  Spanish and French Exchange Leave 

Feb. 11  School Council Meeting - 3:00 p.m. 

Feb. 12 
Homeroom at 8:33 a.m. for collection of 
recommendation and verification sheets. 

 Town scholarships due to Guidance 

Feb. 15-19 School Vacation Week - No School 

Feb. 21 French and Spanish Exchanges return home 

Feb. 22 School Committee - 7:00 p.m. 

Feb. 25 Mr. FHS - 5:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 

 
Dates are subject to change. Please check our on-line calendar.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MARCH   

Mar. 1 MCAS ELA Retests 

 Choral - Palooza - 7:00 p.m. 

Mar. 2 MCAS ELA Retests 

Mar. 3 MCAS ELA Retests 

 MEPA Testing 

Mar. 4 MCAS Math Retests 

Mar. 5 MCAS Math Retests 

Mar. 10 Student Council to Hyannis 

Mar. 11 School Council Meeting - 3:00 p.m. 

Mar. 12 Student Council Return 

 Progress Report - Term III 

Mar. 13 SAT's - Not at FHS 

Mar. 18 Admissions Night - Joe O'Neil - Room 122 

Mar. 19 FMA- All-State Competition 

 Drama Production - Musical - 7:00 p.m. 

Mar. 20 Drama Production - Musical - 7:00 p.m. 

Mar. 21 Drama Production - Musical - 2:00 p.m. 

Mar. 22 School Committee - 7:00 p.m. 

Mar. 23 MCAS ELA Testing 

Mar. 24 MCAS ELA Testing 

 Spring Athletic Night - TBD - 7:00 p.m. 

Mar. 25 MCAS ELA Testing 

Mar. 27 Semi-Formal - Class of 2012   7-10p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

The greatest thing in this world is not so much where we are, but in 
what direction we are moving. 

                                                               Oliver Windell Holmes 


